
 

arriving late at school.  If a child doesnôt 

arrive until 9:30 or 10am they have 

missed the crucial start to their learning.  

If this happens every day a child will 

miss a minimum of 3 hours a week which 

equates to 24 days a year or more and 

means that your child is missing 1 - 2 

years of schooling from Prep to Year 12.   

Our first bell goes at 8:40am and by 8:50am all 

students are expected to be in class ready to start 

learning at 9:00am.  Parents have a responsibility to 

ensure that their children arrive in time for the first 

lesson.  As a school we provide supervision for 

children from 8:15am and that gives children plenty 

of time before school to visit the Resource Centre or 

talk with their friends and get ready for learning.   

From this week, all students who arrive after 9:00am 

must be brought by the adult to the Office and a Late 

Slip will be provided for the classroom teacher.  

Parents must sign students in or out when they are 

to be absent from part of the school day.  Teachers 

commence their program of instruction at 9:00am 

and it is difficult for them to keep going over things 

for students who are continually late at school.  

Parents are also reminded that children should not 

come to school before 8:00am but Camp Australia 

does provide care from 6:00am for those who need 

support in this matter.  Punctuality is a life skill highly 

valued by employers so letôs help our children to 

learn this attribute from an early age. 
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Welcome to the last newsletter of the Term.  Even 

though it has been an 11 week term, it seems to 

have flown on by. 

FINANCIAL AUDIT  

A Financial Audit was conducted last week.  The 

schoolôs finances, safety procedures, staff safety 

training, Work Place Health and Training were 

some of the areas which were examined.  It is a 

very thorough check that we go through, and it 

helps us focus on what we are doing well, and 

some of the areas we can polish up. 

One of the areas that was highlighted was that of 

Attendance. 

ATTENDANCE & BEHAVIOUR 

It has become very noticeable that there is an 

increase in the number of students who are 



PREP INTERVIEWS 

Prep enrolments for 2018 are now open and if you know 

of any families who havenôt enrolled yet, please remind 

them to do so ASAP. Prep interviews will begin next term 

and I will be in contact with parents to arrange a suitable 

time to meet them and their student. 

REPORT CARDS 

Report Cards will be emailed out next Thursday. Please 

contact Miss Olive at the Office if you need to update 

your details. 

FREE DRESS DAY 

This Monday 25th June will be a School fundraiser for 

NAIDOC Day celebrations which all students will be 

attending.  With a gold coin donation, our students are 

invited to wear a Scarf and Beanie to school to celebrate 

our Winter Break. 

 

Dates to Remember 
 

2018  

  

June  

19 9-11am Playgroup in the Hall 

22 

9am Cresso Croc Parade 

Year 5 Crazy Hair Disco 

6-7.15pm Prep-2  

7.30-9pm Yrs 3-6 

26 9-11am Playgroup in the Hall 

29 
9-11am Fun Run 

3pm Term 2 Finishes 

  

July  

16 Term 3 Commences 

23-31 Book Fair 

25 NAIDOC Day Activities 

  

August  

2 The NED Show 

6-17 Life Education Van 

20-25 Book Week: Find Your Treasure 

21 

12pm Preps attending óJosephine 

Wants To Danceô performance at 

Pilbeam Theatre 

24 Premierôs Reading Challenge finishes 
 

CONGRATULATIONS!!  
 

The following students were congratulated 

 for their achievements in class at Parade. 

CLASS STUDENT  

P.E 

Awards 

Chace ñWay to Goò Award ï play hard, play fair 

and follow the rules. 

Chayse Way to Goò Award ï play hard, play fair 

and follow the rules. 

Reid Way to Goò Award ï play hard, play fair 

and follow the rules. 

Eli Way to Goò Award ï play hard, play fair 

and follow the rules. 

Abbi Way to Goò Award ï play hard, play fair 

and follow the rules. 

Ashtyn Way to Goò Award ï play hard, play fair 

and follow the rules. 

Kayleigh Way to Goò Award ï play hard, play fair 

and follow the rules. 

Prep P Peyton For attaining their 12 Golden words. 

Bobbie For attaining their 12 Golden words. 

Nathius For attaining their 12 Golden words. 

William For attaining their 12 Golden words. 

Ambrose For attaining their 12 Golden words. 

Katy For attaining their 12 Golden words. 

Levi For attaining their 12 Golden words 

2/3P Eli For always trying and never giving up. 

Madison For magnificent creative writing. 

4 Red Greg Clever innovations on poems. 

Taylah Clever innovations on poems. 

5 Blue Trystyn Excellent improvement in reading and 

comprehension. 

Lani Outstanding improvement in her reading 

assessment. 
 

CǊƻƳ aǊǎ [ŀȅǘ ΧΦ 

So we come to the end of a huge term for music and 
performances. 
 

Congratulations to the four boys who received a Music 
Award on last weekôs ñSpecialist Awardsò parade. Mrs 
Layt recognised our three senior percussion players - 
Axyl, Ithiel and Joshua for their excellent work in 
lessons with Mrs Ilott and Bailey for his outstanding 
improvement in class music. Well done boys. 

Our final performance for the semester was at the 
Rockhampton Show. Our Senior Signers did a wonderful 
job.  
 

And we had new conductors! 
 

Allera and Izabel made their debut conducting one of the 
songs and they were fantastic. 
 



Thanks once again to our Cresso families for giving up 
their show holiday ï itôs a great feeling having your 
support. 

 

Cresso Crackers have now finished until Term 4. 
We come back together for òChristmasó 
celebrations.  

NO òMrs Laytó rehearsals now 
until after the holidays. 

 
And donôt forget to ñlikeò our Crescent 
Lagoon State School page on Facebook to 
get the latest info and lots more photos. 
 

Yours in song 
Mrs Layt 
ǆǇÅ*Ì*Å.ĚĚǆǇÅ*Ì*Å.ĚĚĚĚ.Å*Ì*ÅǇǆÅ*Ì*Å.ĚĚǆǇÅ*Ì*Å.ĚĚǆ 

Once a Cresso kid ð always a Cresso kid! 

Celebrating past students 

Recently, Mrs Thurecht shared a special event with past 

student Addison Green. Addison moved out west with 

his family but  recently graduated from Project Booyah in 

Rockhampton. Congratulations Addi! 

In the 2000ôs, Brittney Brymer was a Cresso kid who was 

a real all-rounder ï in class, athletics and music. 

Beginning as a nipper here on the Capricorn Coast, she 

has travelled the world in lifesaving competitions.  

But this year, Britt accomplished something truly 

remarkable raising over $50,000 for Surf Lifesaving.  

Fantastic achievement Britt! 

A Little Bit Quirky 

Sports day has been and gone. It was wonderful to see 

the efforts put in by all children. As expected the preppies 

relied on cute value with their relaysJ. My thanks to all 

the staff for their efforts on the day also.  

Congratulations to the following winners: 

Champion female athlete ï Kayleigh 

Champion male athlete ï Ithiel 

Age champions ï 9yrs Tre and Mia; 10yrs Brayden and 

Lacey; 11yrs Ithiel and Amarli; 12yrs Chris and Kayleigh 

Open 100m winner female ï Kayleigh 

Open 100m winner male ï Jayden Hehir 

Junior Athletics (Paul Kieck shield) ï Murray 

Senior Athletics (Martin Linnane shield)ï Archer 

Champion House ( Romoser Family Cup)ï Archer 

Combined athletics and swimming (Knickel family trophy) 

-Archer 

Those children selected in the Cresso team will receive 

their paperwork in the next couple of days. This needs to 

be returned before the holidays. Inter-school athletics 

is 24th and 25th July at Emmaus College. 

The Fun Run for all children is on Friday 29th June 

around Cresso. We will kick off around 9am. Please join 

us if you are free. 

GoônôRun 

GoônôRun will be on this week. 

Quirkyôs Quotes 

ñI love my pillow because it gives me different hairstyles 

every morning.ò 

Louise Quirk    

  



Dear Cresso Families, 
Our family photo fundraiser is on this Saturday 
23rd June - there are still many appointments 
available if you would like to get a fantastic photo.   
Every participating family will receive a beautiful 
10óx13ó portrait and keyring for their $20.00 donation 
which goes directly back towards A Watering System 
for our Year1-2 Playground! 
 

 

 Because Laura Jean isnôt paying studio rental prices, 
they can forward on the savings... 
you will also have the option to purchase additional 
professional portraits at exceptionally good prices. 
  
See the attached ñFundraising Voucherò for yourself, 
family and friends. 
  

Please follow the link to book and pay: 
https://www.trybooking.com/387171 
  

·         Limited to one fundraising voucher per family 
·            

When 25 families participate we will receive extra 
fundraising bonuses, including a  
portrait package to the value of $248 for a lucky 
family!                             
  
We hope you can make the event and I can be 
contacted via email or on the number below if you 
have any questions. 
  
Kind Regards, 
   

Kylie Dwyer 
Fundraising Coordinator  
Crescent Lagoon SS 
kylie-dwyer@hotmail.com  
Ph 0413 023 760 
  

https://www.trybooking.com/387171
mailto:kylie-dwyer@hotmail.com





